January 23, 2024
Board Report

December went out the window with no pictures. We have one of our Christmas program. It
was darling. The children put in a lot of practice, but got stage freight when the time came. As
you can tell the ladies put in some hard work to make it look nice.

Our building has been under construction for the past couple of months. The furnaces are in
and the building is warm. There is still work being done on the windows. The restroom in the
waddler room is being upgraded (one urinal is being removed, one sink lowered). We now have
a dish washer! It cuts down on time and labor. Plus, it helps reduce germs.

| have been out and have been quarantining for the past week and | am so happy to be back at
work.




